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Bexhill Academy: Work Experience Policy 

 
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
According to the DCSF “Work Experience has been and will remain an essential part of the 
curriculum, more so with the new Diplomas.  It helps learners understand their own strengths, 
builds confidence and helps young people connect their education with their future working lives.” 
Guide for Schools 2002. 
 
Therefore Work Experience is included as part of the curriculum for ALL students in Year 10. 
  
The programme has the full support of the Headteacher, Governors and the Senior Leadership 
Team. 
 
 
PARTNERSHIP ARRANGEMENTS 
 
To ensure that the Quality Standards recommended by OFSTED and ESCC Audits are met Bexhill 
Academy works in partnership primarily with East Sussex County Council Work Experience Team 
and other relevant organisations linked to ensure the safe experience expected for our students.  
Health & Safety Executive guidelines are also followed at all times to ensure maximum safety at 
the placements. 
 
 
RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
It is the responsibility of the Careers Adviser, in conjunction with the Senior Leadership Team, to 
ensure the fulfilment of our obligations to the principles endorsed by Bexhill Academy and as 
agreed by the Governors, for the safe and effective completion of three working days, or more if 
needed in relevant placements, whether as part of a course or general Year 10 Work 
Experience/Futures Week. 
 
 
PLACEMENTS 
 
Students are asked to find their Own Placements, which is the preferred route, but if they are 
uncertain, they can make choices from the Aspire database, East Sussex County Council.  All 
placements will be vetted for Health & Safety purposes by East Sussex County Council.  All other 
measures suggested East Sussex County Council to ensure the suitability of both the student for 
the placement and placement itself will be complied with, including the relevant order of events, 
paperwork and maintenance of records.   
 
 
INSURANCE 
 
All placements must have evidence of present Employers’ Liability Insurance. 
 
 
MONITORING VISITS 
 
These are completed by a team of staff for the majority of students.  Visits are recorded and then 
referred to when placing future students. 
 
  



SAFETY 
 
All placements are organised with due regard to the most relevant guidelines from East Sussex 
County Council and take into account any other advice or considerations that may affect the safety 
of the student.  Any concerns must be made known immediately to the Careers Adviser and to the 
Work Experience Team at East Sussex County Council. 
 

CHILD PROTECTION 
 
When arranging work experience placements there are considerations regarding child protection. 
Child protection means protecting children against all forms of abuse, including sexual abuse, 
physical and emotional abuse and neglect and applies to all young people under 18.  
Bexhill Academy will ensure that policies and procedures are in place to protect children from 
harm.  
Barred list checks by the DBS might be required on some people who supervise a child under the 
age of 16 on a work experience placement. Bexhill Academy will consider the specific 
circumstances of the work experience, in particular the nature of the supervision and the frequency 
of the activity being supervised, to determine what, if any, checks are necessary.  
These considerations would include whether the person providing the 
teaching/training/instruction/supervision to the child will be:  

 unsupervised;  

 providing the teaching/training/instruction frequently (at least once a week or on more than three 
days in a 30 day period, or overnight). 
If the person working with the child is unsupervised and the same person is in frequent contact with 
the child, the work is likely to be regulated activity. If so, Bexhill Academy would ask the employer 
providing the work experience to ensure that the person providing the instruction or training is not a 
barred person.  
Employers are asked, when preparing a programme of work experience for a young person, to 
take responsibility for their social welfare as well as their physical welfare. Employers should do all 
they can to ensure their employee’s relationships with young people on work experience are 
appropriate to their age and gender, and do not give rise to comment and speculation. Attitude, 
behaviour and language all require care and thought.  
All parties involved in setting up and monitoring of work experience placements should be familiar 
with child protection procedures. All schools have a designated Child Protection Teacher and Pan 
Sussex child protection and safeguarding procedures are available on the LSCB website. For more 
specific guidance, please refer to the DfE’s guidance ‘Keeping children safe in education: Statutory 
guidance for schools and colleges’, September 2019 
 
 
PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT 
 
At all stages of preparation and completion parental involvement and agreement is expected in 
contributing to the success of this enterprise. 
 
COMMUNITY LIAISON 
 
 
An integral part of the departments’ function is liaising with many organisations within the 
community.  This will be completed in a professional manner at all times in accordance with Bexhill 
Academy guidelines. 
 
 
STUDENT DESTINATIONS 
 
The Careers Adviser will liaise with all relevant internal and external organisations to ensure the 
correct and appropriate progression for students who are continuing with their education, finding 
apprenticeships or employment. 


